Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch

General Meeting Minutes

October  10, 2017

Meeting started @ 3:pm by President Byrnes with a salute to the flag.

New member Larry Strother was welcomed.

Guest speaker Janice Hale spoke re: the Meals on Wheels program giving the following facts: grants given in 1965 enabled this program for nutrition and support to serve 70K people. The Citrus County program began in 1979, now serving 60 plus hot meals to the home bound five days a week.

There is always a need for drivers, and pet meals are provided also.

Deputy McEwan announced his transfer to the Court House as Baliff.

Outdated Sheriff signs are being replaced.  If you see one of the outdated signs call Tom Okimoto and he will remove it.

Carol Engel at the Sheriffs sub-station has retired. Donna & Glenna will be taking over all duties there.

Andy announced the annual volunteer luncheon will be on March 6th at Rock Crusher Canyon.

Treasurer’s report: Sept. beginning balance:   $3,081.10

                               Donations:                             240.00

                               Debit stamps:                           19.60     

                               Ending balance:                $3,301.50

Report moved & accepted by Jack Marshall

Monthly stats can be found on the web site.

Car stolen on Jamaica St., break-ins on Mangrove & Freisia Cts.,2 property thefts in June, 1 on Red Bay in July  and 1 battery in August.

Handicap notices are in the patrol car for placement when necessary and log in daily sheet.

Halloween drivers on Tues. Oct.31st are: R & R Kessinger 6pm-7:30 and T. Okimoto and K. Johns 7:30-9pm

NEXT MEETING ON NOVEMBER 14TH @ 3PM

Meeting adjourned @ 4:20

Accepted by Roger Kessinger
